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Message from the Headteacher
Dear parents and carers

Today has been a positive end to what has been a busy 
but productive year. When I reflect on 2023 I am very 
proud of what we have achieved as a school and I am 
sure that many students will also have good memories of 
the year. During the course of 2023, as a school, there 
were notable achievements including a fantastic results 
day in August captured by the BBC; sporting 
achievements in basketball, football and darts; the launch 
of our new Business and Innovation 6th Form Centre; 
being recognised by the Department for Education as 
one of only two schools nationally to showcase best 
practice for uniform branding for our new Meadow Park 
uniform; the Winter Snowcase; student leadership; 
workshops and visits for students, to name just a few.

Our achievements and rapid improvement have been 
recognised officially. This term we were inspected by 
Ofsted and whilst I have seen the draft report, I am still 
waiting for the official final report which I will be able to 
share with you once it has been released. I was hoping 
that they would have it ready before Christmas, but I can 
assure you it is worth the wait. As soon as it is released, 
probably now in January 2024, I will send it to you. 

Students and staff were invited to wear a Christmas 
jumper today over their uniform as part of Save the 
Children’s Christmas Jumper campaign. Thank you to all 
staff and students who donated to this charity. Thank 
you to all students who had the pleasure of sitting 
together in the dining room for our Christmas Lunch on 
Wednesday. It was really moving to see the students and 
staff enjoying the food and singing along in the Christmas 
spirit. I would like to thank Mrs Black, our Catering 
Manager, and her team for putting on such a wonderful 
lunch. 

On Tuesday, Year 11 students received their mock 
results based on their performance in the most recent 
mock exams. Students will receive personalised

feedback from their teachers to allow them to make the 
expected progress to reach their targets and beyond. For 
some students, the results were a real testament to the 
hard work and commitment that they have shown in their 
studies. Well done. 

As we finish today I know that there will be many staff 
and families, just like myself, who will be getting the final 
preparations ready for Christmas. I am looking forward to 
spending some time with my family over the Christmas 
break and also an opportunity to visit Iceland (volcano 
permitting!). Staff return on Monday 8th January for a 
training day at the Finham Park MAT offices, with a 
school training day on Tuesday 9th January. All students 
should return to school at 8:45am on Wednesday 10th

January 2024. 

Please can I remind parents and students of the 
importance of wearing the correct uniform, particularly 
the requirement to wear a grey pleated skirt or grey 
school trousers (leggings or black trousers / skirts are not 
permitted). Students should also wear the blazer and tie 
they were provided with; footwear should be black shoes. 
If you experience any financial hardship and are unable 
to provide the correct uniform, please do let us know to 
see if we are able to support you with this. 

I would like to thank you for your support during 2023 
and wish you all a Happy Christmas and a peaceful New 
Year. I look forward to seeing you all in 2024!

Best wishes

Mrs Pettman

Headteacher
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Free School Meals
Whether your child is eligible for free school meals depends on their age, where you live and 

your income. Your child may be eligible if you are claiming any of the following benefits:

Income support

Income-based jobseeker’s allowance

The guaranteed element of pension credit

Income-related employment and support allowance

Working tax credit run-on – paid for four weeks after stopping work

Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

Child tax credit, as long as you don’t also receive working tax credit and earn no more than 

£16,190 

Universal credit, if someone applied since April 2018 and their income is less than £7,400 a year 

(after tax and not including benefits). If someone applied for UC before then, there is no income 

threshold. 

If you think that you might be eligible, or if your circumstances change, please use this link to 

sign up at: https://www.coventry.gov.uk/benefits-1/free-school-meals/2

Mrs Secker

Assistant Headteacher

https://www.coventry.gov.uk/benefits-1/free-school-meals/2






Head of House Award
The Head of House Awards for week ending 

15 December were awarded to:

Adina

Eliza

Rubie

Uche



Head of House Award
The Head of House Awards for last week 

were awarded to:

Martyna

Husna

Charlie

Habibata



News from the Library!

Mrs Dearden and Mr Spencer

Librarians

This week I wanted to focus on one of the authors from the 12 Books of Christmas we have been hosting 

in the library. 

Fleur Hitchcock is a writer who, according to The Times, has “cornered the market in hard-boiled crime 

novels for beginners.” She has written a number of crime and adventure books for young adults as well as 

Primary aged children. Fleur also openly admits to suffering from writers’ block, telling readers of her blog 

that she often finds it “super hard to concentrate” – something I’m sure many of us can relate to! 

Murder in Midwinter is one of our 12 Books of Christmas, with an exciting wintery plot. Seated on the top 

of a bus, days before Christmas, Maya sees a couple arguing violently in the middle of a crowded Regent 

Street. They see her watching, she looks away, and the woman disappears. Maya goes to the police, who 

shrug and send her away. Then a body turns up. Now convinced she is a vital witness to a crime, the 

police send Maya into hiding in rural Wales but she resolves to get to the bottom of the mystery. Then the 

snow comes and no one can get out. But what if someone can still get in…?

We have Fleur Hitchcock’s books, Waiting for Murder, Murder in Midwinter, Dear Scarlett and Bus Stop 

Baby in the library to be borrowed now; please do come and ask Mrs Dearden or Mr Spencer if you need 

help finding them.

We would also like to take this opportunity to wish you all a very relaxing holiday over Christmas 

and New Year and we look forward to seeing you all refreshed in January!

















Safeguarding

Safeguarding: Top Tips for setting up parental controls on new 

devices:

7/10 parents use technical controls on their child’s devices to manage access to content; such safeguards 

can be an enormous asset: helping parents and carers to manage what their child might encounter 

online while allowing young people to happily use their new gizmo to start exploring the digital world.

Though extremely useful once in place, such parental controls vary from device to device and can often be 

confusing or difficult to set up. The attached guide outlines what defences are available on some of the 

most popular devices around: advice that will probably come in particularly handy at this time of year!

When it comes to the Festive period there are additional safeguarding risks that you and your 

family may not have thought about:

Isolation – Children can feel cut off from their peers and at times these are their support networks.

Over indulgence – are the adults around the children drinking too much alcohol, are the children 

witnessing this or alcohol readily available in the house and posing a risk that children may drink it.

Home Alone – visiting family and thinking that your child is old enough or mature enough to be at home 

alone – think twice!

Changes in routine/ new people visiting- is this stressful for your children, are these new people safe?

These and other issues don’t usually come first when you think about time off over Christmas and 

having time with the family, but they are worth a thought and a reminder to our families about 

keeping our children safe. For more information on the above, please read the article (link below) 

https://www.thesafeguardingcompany.com/resources/blog/safeguarding-during-the-christmas-

holiday-season/

Stay Safe!

Mr Paul Rule

Child Protection Officer &

Senior Pastoral Support Manager

https://www.thesafeguardingcompany.com/resources/blog/safeguarding-during-the-christmas-holiday-season/







